
 

 

 

 

 

 

Newsletter  
Dear Malvern Families, 

On Thursday morning, we had the pleasure of welcoming Frank Cottrell-Boyce to school.  As well as being                   

Professor of Reading and Communication at Liverpool Hope University, Frank is a well-known children's author 

and screenwriter.   

While in school, Frank ran a writing workshop for a group of our Y5 and Y6 children.  The theme of the                          

workshop was: 'Wouldn't it be great if....' and the children came up with some amazing ideas, such as: 

'Wouldn't it be great if I could read people's minds?' 'Wouldn't it be great if I could shape-shift into any  ani-

mal?' and 'Wouldn't it be great if I could travel back in time?'  After thinking of their initial ideas, the children 

had to think about the problems that such powers would create - and craft their story from there.  The                          

finished stories will be published in the not too distant future. 

At the end of the morning, members of Drama and Theatre Club had the opportunity to ask Frank some                         

questions.  Children found out what it was that inspired Frank to become a writer - and how nuns and daleks 

played a part in this.  We are  very grateful to Katharine O'Neill at Liverpool Hope University for introducing us 

to Frank - and we extend our thanks to Frank for taking the time to visit Malvern. 
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Malfest Performance Schedule  

Please find below the details of class performances. It would be very helpful if all participating pupils could make 

their way to the performance area 10 minutes before their allocated time slot. 

 
Guest  Stage Pupil Performance Stage  

11:30-12:30: Raffle Prize Announcements 

11.30am: Nursery 

11:50am:  Reception  

12.35pm:  Guest DJ  12.10pm: Year 1  

12.55pm:  Cai Sinnett DJ  12.30pm:  Year 2  

1.15pm:  Guest DJ 12:50pm:  Year 3  

2.00pm:  Lee Butler  1.10pm: Year 4  

1.30pm:  Year 5  

3.45pm: Grand Raffle Prize Draw   

1.40pm:  Year 6  

Summer Concerts 

On Monday 10th and Tuesday 11th July we will be 

hosting two summer concerts at 5:30pm to                       

celebrate some of the amazing creative performers 

in our school. The concerts will feature children 

from various clubs, including KS1 and KS2 Choir, 

Boomwhacker Club, Poetry Club, dance groups and 

some instrumental soloists from keyboard, ukulele, 

guitar and violin lessons.  

If your child is performing, please return your reply 

slip to indicate how many seats in the audience you 

would like.  

Knowsley Flower Show 

This year, Knowsley Flower Show are including classes 
in memory of Olivia Korbel and the organisers are      
looking to encourage young people to enter the                  
classes.   
If you would like any further information please see 

link to the website for further details or call Carla 

Simkin on 0151 443 5353.   

www.knowsleyflowershow.com   

 

 
Doctor Bike Visits Malvern 

Doctor Bike, the renowned bike expert, visited Malvern 

again last week , bringing his expertise to the students. Dr 

Bike had another busy day as he repaired and maintained                       

numerous bikes, ensuring their safe and smooth operation.    

http://www.knowsleyflowershow.com
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MALFEST PRIZES 
Our whole school community have been busily arranging some fantastic prizes for Malfest.  Thank you to all  of the local businesses 

who have generously chosen to support our school. The variety and quality of prizes available is absolutely incredible.   

Raffle tickets will be available to purchase on the courtyard throughout this week and all upcoming events. 




